
38 

40 CFR Ch. I (7–1–12 Edition) § 711.5 

manufacture (including import), proc-
essing, distribution in commerce, or 
use of the chemical substance, is more 
likely to occur than not to occur. Such 
exposures would normally include, but 
would not be limited to, activities such 
as charging reactor vessels, drumming, 
bulk loading, cleaning equipment, 
maintenance operations, materials 
handling and transfers, and analytical 
operations. Covered exposures include 
exposures through any route of entry 
(inhalation, ingestion, skin contact, 
absorption, etc.), but excludes acci-
dental or theoretical exposures. 

Repackaging means the physical 
transfer of a chemical substance or 
mixture, as is, from one container to 
another container or containers in 
preparation for distribution of the 
chemical substance or mixture in com-
merce. 

Reportable chemical substance means a 
chemical substance described in § 711.5. 

Site means a contiguous property 
unit. Property divided only by a public 
right-of-way shall be considered one 
site. More than one manufacturing 
plant may be located on a single site. 

(1) For chemical substances manufac-
tured under contract, i.e., by a toll 
manufacturer, the site is the location 
where the chemical substance is phys-
ically manufactured. 

(2) The site for an importer who im-
ports a chemical substance described in 
§ 711.5 is the U.S. site of the operating 
unit within the person’s organization 
that is directly responsible for import-
ing the chemical substance. The import 
site, in some cases, may be the organi-
zation’s headquarters in the United 
States. If there is no such operating 
unit or headquarters in the United 
States, the site address for the im-
porter is the U.S. address of an agent 
acting on behalf of the importer who is 
authorized to accept service of process 
for the importer. 

(3) For portable manufacturing units 
sent to different locations from a sin-
gle distribution center, the distribu-
tion center shall be considered the site. 

Site-limited means a chemical sub-
stance is manufactured and processed 
only within a site and is not distrib-
uted for commercial purposes as a 
chemical substance or as part of a mix-
ture or article outside the site. Im-

ported chemical substances are never 
site-limited. Although a site-limited 
chemical substance is not distributed 
for commercial purposes outside the 
site at which it is manufactured and 
processed, the chemical substance is 
considered to have been manufactured 
and processed for commercial purposes. 

Submission period means the period in 
which the manufacturing, processing, 
and use data are submitted to EPA. 

U.S. parent company means the high-
est level company, located in the 
United States, that directly owns at 
least 50% of the voting stock of the 
manufacturer. 

Use means any utilization of a chem-
ical substance or mixture that is not 
otherwise covered by the terms manu-
facture or process. Relabeling or redis-
tributing a container holding a chem-
ical substance or mixture where no re-
packaging of the chemical substance or 
mixture occurs does not constitute use 
or processing of the chemical substance 
or mixture. 

§ 711.5 Chemical substances for which 
information must be reported. 

Any chemical substance that is in 
the Master Inventory File at the begin-
ning of a submission period described 
in § 711.20, unless the chemical sub-
stance is specifically excluded by 
§ 711.6. 

§ 711.6 Chemical substances for which 
information is not required. 

The following groups or categories of 
chemical substances are exempted 
from some or all of the reporting re-
quirements of this part, with the fol-
lowing exception: A chemical sub-
stance described in paragraph (a)(1), 
(a)(2), or (a)(4), or (b) of this section is 
not exempted from any of the reporting 
requirements of this part if that chem-
ical substance is the subject of a rule 
proposed or promulgated under TSCA 
section 4, 5(a)(2), 5(b)(4), or 6, or is the 
subject of an enforceable consent 
agreement (ECA) developed under the 
procedures of 40 CFR part 790, or is the 
subject of an order issued under TSCA 
section 5(e) or 5(f), or is the subject of 
relief that has been granted under a 
civil action under TSCA section 5 or 7. 
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